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 U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

SAFETY INSPECTION REPORT
AND COMPLIANCE INSPECTION

1.  LICENSEE/CERTIFICATE HOLDER 2.  NRC/REGIONAL OFFICE

Hatteras Holdings Region I
475 Allendale Road
King of Prussia, Pennsylvania 19406-1415

Box 606 New Eagle, Pennsylvania
REPORT NUMBER(S) 2002-005
3.  DOCKET NUMBER(S) 4.  LICENSE/CERTIFICATE NUMBER(S) 5.  DATE(S) OF INSPECTION

999-9001 General Licensee 06/11, 07/10, 08/20, 2002
SUPPLEMENTAL INSPECTION INFORMATION

1.  PROGRAM CODE(S) 2.  PRIORITY 3.  LICENSEE CONTACT 4.  TELEPHONE NUMBER

John Hatch, Hatteras Holdings 412-979-4297

Main Office Inspection Next Inspection Date:  

x Field Mathies Mine, MonView Mining Company

Temporary Job Site

PROGRAM SCOPE

On June 11, and July 10, 2002 the inspector traveled to the office of the Mathies Mine off of Route 88 in
New Eagle, Pennsylvania to verify that a Texas Nuclear Density Gauge, Model 5201, Serial Number
B3109 was being safely stored. The Mathies Mine complex and gauge were formerly owned by the
REJK-Black Company, but were purchased by Hatteras Holdings early in 2002. The Inspector was
unable to gain access into the building since all doors were locked and no one was on the premises. 

On August 20, 2002 the Inspector contacted the site Maintenance Foreman, Dennis Coffer (412) 979-
4297, who provided entry to the office. The Inspector determined that gauge was stored under a shelf in
its original shipping container.  The container was sealed with steel bands, appeared never to have been
opened and was properly labeled with radiation warning signs.

The Inspector was unable to verify the devices’ serial number because of its position. Radiation
measurements made at the surface of the outer container averaged less than 4 millirems per hour.
Discussions with the foreman indicated that there was only one key to the office and that key was in his
possession. He explained that he was aware that its security must be maintained and that he routinely
checks the security of the office during normal working hours and during off hours a watchman patrols
the facility.  Hatteras hopes to reopen the mine in the future and expects to use the gauge at that time.  

The Inspector reviewed the contents of TI 2800-032 with the foreman and determined that the device
was safely stored. No violations were identified. 
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